On July 16th, the following question was received from Board Member Sandra Richmond regarding Board Item CP-5 Amend the CM Agreement for Fulton-Holland Educational Services Center (FHESC) Window Replacement

Question:       Why is this necessary?

Response:     The short answer is, this is necessary because the doors and windows leak which could result in an indoor air quality problem if not corrected.

In 2004, wind driven rain from Hurricanes Frances and Jeanne caused water intrusion into FHESC through the windows, doors and other locations.  The affected drywall, ceiling tiles and carpeting were immediately removed in order to protect indoor air quality.  Ceiling and carpet tiles were replaced, but drywall could not be reinstalled until the source of intrusion was addressed.  Currently, these exterior walls in the FHESC are still covered with brown craft paper in anticipation of this project.

In 2005 a building envelope study was completed.  Part of the study's conclusions included the fact that the window and door system was worn and not functioning, that the shutter attachments on B-wing were leaking, and it listed other less pronounced issues with the building envelope.  Staff applied for a FEMA grant and also proceeded to design and permit corrections for the door, window, louver and patio roof details.

The existing patio roofs outside of some of the 2nd and 3rd story windows are worn and need to be replaced.  Since they tie directly into the new window flashings, staff recommends replacement of the concrete tiles with a 3-ply built up roof at this time, and the cost is therefore included in this GMP.

Procurement of a construction manager began in spring of 2006, but was protracted due to low response.  The Board eventually awarded Urban Building Systems Inc. the CM renovation pre-construction contract in March, and approval of this Board item will launch the renovation project.  FEMA has awarded the District a large grant to help pay for the replacement of the windows and doors.
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